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Dear St. Sebastian Parish School Families,

   I would like to provide an update for our school community based on the media release from Summit County Public Health (SCPH) with their recommendations for reopening Summit County K-12 schools. We have been in ongoing communication with SCPH and are aware of this recommendation. Knowing that each school/district is different in the public and private sectors, we know that there is no perfect option based on the current situation. Our continued focus has been and always will be the safety of our students and staff and the risks associated with all three learning options we are providing. We also recognize that we need to consider the guidance of not just SCPH but also the CDC, the State of Ohio, and groups such as the American Academy of Pediatrics. We need to balance potential issues related to returning to school with the fact that in-person learning at school is fundamental to a child’s well-being and development.

   Our Task Force believes that every parent has the right to choose what is best for their child(ren). We believe in putting the needs of children first and in responding to the needs of our children and families. We plan to do this through offering different options for learning (in-person, remote, and hybrid). We have carefully made decisions about our reopening plan that has taken reasonable steps to create a safe environment and a quality education for the students, whether it be in-person, remotely, or the hybrid model.

   We utilized a toolkit, Transitioning Forward, researched and created by a diocesan Task Force, and have also worked closely with Summit County Public Health to create a safe environment for learning for all students in our building. We remain committed to offering in-person classes and remote options to suit our students’ and families’ needs. At this time, we still intend to provide options for our parents. If we are forced to start with remote learning or move to at some point, we are confident that our remote learning plan will result in an excellent learning experience for our students. As we continue to state, we all must be flexible in our planning this year and it is important that families have contingency plans should we need to do remote learning for part of the year.

   We care deeply about each child and family in our school and we are confident that we can provide an excellent education while still continuing our commitment to Christ in each of these scenarios while doing our best to safeguard each member of our community. We are always learning – about the virus, its transmission, and our community’s vulnerability–and we will adjust our plans as needed to ensure that each child flourishes.

   Thank you to everyone for filling out the St. Sebastian School and Aftercare Enrollment Form, which is still open through the rest of the day. Reminder, for students attending school in-person at any time, parents must complete and return the COVID-19 Policy Acknowledgement and Assumption of Risk form prior to the start of school. This form will be sent out to families soon. If the plans for your child change as a result of the SCPH recommendations, please contact Mrs. McGee or Mrs. Schleier by Friday, August 14.

   Our St. Sebastian Parish School Task Force continues to meet and plan for the upcoming school year. We will continue to provide updates and information so that you are fully informed. Please pray for everyone’s safety, for all of us, and the successful start of this school year.

Yours in Christ,

Anthony Rohr

